
Highlights of Board of Education Meeting
November 15, 2010


Classified Employee of the Month
Deb Allen, President of the Camdenton Classified Employee Association, was present to recognize Lori Matthes, Secretary at Horizons, as the November Classified Employee of the Month. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

LCTC Addition Update
A construction and financial update was provided on the LCTC project.  Dr. White informed the Board about progress on the addition.

NEW BUSINESS
School Improvement Update
The District recently completed a School Climate Survey.  Certified staff was given the opportunity to complete the survey.  The results have been shared with building administrators.  Dr. Henry shared District’s results with the Board.
The District’s strategic plan calls for the establishment of standards-based grade cards.  This year a standards-based grade card is being implemented in third grade.  This was a natural progression as viewed by our strategic committee, since we had similar grade reporting in pre-kindergarten though second grade.  Through the District Strategic Planning team it became clear that many parents desire a more detailed report of their student’s learning rather than just reporting a grade.

Mrs. France has worked with our third grade teachers to establish a grade card to meet this need.  She shared her team’s progress.

Annual Report of Federal & State Programs
Dr. Henry, Deputy Superintendent, and Dr. White, Director of LCTC, reported on the District’s Federal and State programs.
State – Construction, Displaced Homemaker, Adult Education and Literacy, Services for At-Risk Students, Career Education Enhancement, and State 50/50 Funds.

Federal – Project P.A.S.S., Title I School Improvement, Title I ESEA Improving Academic Achievement of Disadvantaged, Title I.C Migrant, Title I.D Delinquent, Title II.A – Teacher & Principal Quality Professional Development, Title II.D Technology, Title II.C Perkins and Perkins Post-Secondary, Title III Immigrant, Title III Limited English Proficient, Title IV Safe and Drug Free Schools, and Title VII.B Homeless.
Lake Career & Technical Center Programs Annual Report
Dr. Gail White, Director of the Lake Career & Technical Center, presented the annual report on the LCTC Programs.  LCTC building goals support District goals.  The report included information on embedded credit, fundraising, student tours, enrollment, placement, end-of-course exams, retention, and adult and community education, etc.
Dierbergs TIF Plan
Mr. Beckett and Mr. Hadfield attended the TIF worksession on November 3 and shared information with the Board concerning their findings.  This allowed the Board to provide input back to John and Tim in an effort to ready them for the Commission’s public hearing meeting on December 1.  
Patron Insight Survey
Administration sought Board approval of the Patron Insight survey regarding how people think the District is doing prior to soliciting patron responses.  Several revisions were made.  Calls will be made to complete the survey plus it will be linked to the District website.  Information regarding the survey will be communicated to the public through newsletters, the Key Communicator, School Reach, the newspaper, etc.  This survey will be conducted at no cost to the District.
A motion was passed to direct Mr. Hadfield to send a revised Patron Insight survey to Ken DeSieghardt who will make the revisions provided by the Board and return the survey to the District.  Mr. Hadfield will distribute the revised survey to the seven Board members.  They will have one to two days to invoke a ‘whoa clause.’  If any Board member desires to stop the process, it will stop and the survey will come back to the Board for further review in December.

Secure Our Schools Grant
The City of Camdenton has been awarded a Secure Our Schools grant in which the Camdenton Police Department will partner with our District to install additional surveillance cameras, key FOB systems, emergency backpacks, and perform a safety assessment.  The District will receive a total of $25,237 in Federal funds.  The District pledged a match of $25,237.  This grant was written by Officer Williams and Mrs. France this past summer.  The Board approved an Inter-Governmental Agreement with the City of Camdenton to implement the Secure Our Schools grant.  The City Council will consider this agreement on November 16.  Bids will then be solicited for the surveillance cameras and FOB system.  

School District Signs
Mrs. Leslie presented an idea for signage to promote our School District.  Will conduct further study, checking on costs and possible locations.
